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Forest Research Transition Programme Progress Report

Agenda Item 6
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21 June 2018  
Forest Research Transition Programme Progress Report
Purpose
1. To update Commissioners on the progress Forest Research (FR) is making for achieving stand-alone, independent capability by April 2019 in relation to its IT, Finance and HR functions.
Background/Introduction

2. The background to the ministerially endorsed  changes underway are articulated in the Future of the Forestry Commission document produced by Director England Ian Gambles in November 2017.  In essence FR, along with all the other constituent parts of the FC, will no longer operate a shared service model for their corporate support functions post April 2019 and as such are developing their own independent corporate capability by that date.

Details
3. The detailed progress report for FR, produced by our Transition Programme Manager Symon Robinson, is attached as Appendix 1 along with our associated Programme dashboard (Appendix 2) and Programme risk register (Appendix 3).
4. The overall programme is assessed as on schedule to deliver the desired outcomes on time. Risks are deemed manageable, however two are worthy of note: the financial risk associated with cost exceeding allocation and the potential lack of capacity to maintain BAU and transition.
Resource Implications

5. The transition programme for FR has an agreed budget, supported by FC England and FC Scotland, of £2.4 million. 

Risk Assessment

6. See Appendices 1 and 3.
Communication Issues

7. None other than a considerable amount of internal communications to staff about the changes in hand and involvement of the business in key decisions around IT system and ERP requirements. 
Recommendations
8. The Commissioners are asked to note progress being made by FR in delivering and achieving independent capability by April 2019.

Professor James Pendlebury
FR CEO
May 2018
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